DRAFT

MINUTES

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

THE FLORIDA BAR HEALTH LAW SECTION
TELECONFERENCE
March 4, 2010
I. Call to Order

The teleconference was called to order by Chair, Troy Kishbaugh.

Executive Council members who participated are as follows: Troy Kishbaugh, Cynthia Mikos, Bernabe Icaza, Jeanne Helton, Rodney Johnson, Lewis Fishman, George Indest, Nicholas Romanello, Monica Rodriguez, Allen Grossman, Chet Barclay and Charmaine Chiu.

[MISSING A COUPLE OF NAMES]
Opening Remarks—Troy Kishbaugh, Chairman

Mr. Kishbaugh welcomed participants. 
Motion was made, seconded and unanimously approved to enter into an agreement with  Lyons Digital and spend $5000 on website development plus an annual hosting fee of $100. The $5000 is a one time payment fee and includes the cost of training two administrators.
Proposal for committee to be created to deal with Lyons Digital as follows: Chet Barclay, Rodney Johnson, and Troy Kishbaugh.
II. 

III. 


IV. 
 
V. Restructuring Committees

VI. Troy Kishbaugh agreed to provide Section with original list and a revised list containing proposed nominations. He suggested that committee chair maintain a notebook to provide to successor chair.

VII. Troy Kishbaugh suggested initiating the process for reviewing and revising Section’s bylaws. A suggestion was made for an ad hoc bylaws committee and Lew Fishman agreed to chair the committee.
A. 




B. 


C. 

D. 

VIII. CLE Topics.

Several suggestions for CLE presentations were made as follows: 1) a one-day seminar on ethics for health care attorneys; 2) pain management clinics; 3) SB 2504. 
A suggestion for Webimars was made and there was discussion over doing a one to two day CLE on regulatory law.
A request was made to add to the June agenda a discussion on whether Section wants to repeat the same training each year or to rotate the training every other year.
IV.
Executive Council Size and Restructuring

 There appear to be a consensus by a number of attendees on the phone on expanding the size of the Executive Council.
A motion was made by Rodney Johnson to add four additional seats now so new group of executive council members coming would be eight which would bring Committee to the maximum of 17 and to amend bylaws to allow for increasing the number to 17 and to a higher number in the future. No vote took place.

V.
Logo 

The discussion was postponed until June.

VI.
Past Chairs
There was a discussion on inviting past chairs to a lunch at the next upcoming Executive Council meeting and to formally participate in meetings. Nick Romanello agreed to spear head HLS Practice Groups.

A. 

IX. 
A. 

B. 

C. 


D. 


E. 

X. 

VII.
Adjournment. 

The Meeting was adjourned. 
Bernabe Icaza, Secretary
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